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That was the consensus of just 
about everyone who attended 
the inaugural Kyogle Billycart 
Bonanza.
Up to 3,500 people are estimated to 
have attended the event which was 
held on Father’s Day.
“At one stage I reckon there were up to 
3,500 people watching the billycarts,” 
organiser Ron Allen said.
“That included people who were on 
their way to the football and stopped 
off to see what was happening, after 

that numbers probably fell to between 
1,500 and 2,000.”
Mr Allen said people travelled from 
Newcastle, South-east Queensland and 
all over the Northern Rivers to attend the 
event.
“People both on the day and after the 
event have told me what a great day it 
was,” Mr Allen said.
“Some even described it as the best 
family day Kyogle has had in years.”
Entries in the Billycart Bonanza also 
surpassed all expectations.
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Kyogle Billycart Bonanza – An absolutely fantastic day
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Kyogle Billycart 
Bonanza

“We hoped to get between 
150-170 entries – we ended 
up getting 228 and ran 77 
races,” Mr Allen said.
“We could not be happier 
with how things went.
“There were a few little 
glitches, but we will have 
them sorted out before the 
next one.”

And for all those people 
who enjoyed this year’s 
event, mark Father’s Day 
2015 on your calendar.
“We will definitely be 

holding it again next year 

and we’re planning on 

having it on Father’s Day 

again.”

continued from previous page

Danielle Mulholland has 
been re-elected Mayor 
of Kyogle Council.

Cr Mulholland won the 
mayoral vote five votes to 
four from the only other 
contender for the job Cr 
Ross Brown.
The election was held at 
Council’s 8 September 
2014 Ordinary Meeting.
This will be Cr Mulholland’s 

second term as mayor 
– Cr Mulholland was first 
elected to the job last year 
(2013).
Cr John Burley was elected 
Deputy Mayor. Cr Burley 
won the position from Cr 
Maggie Creedy by five 
votes to four.

Mayoral Vote

     Kyogle LEP Amendment
Kyogle Council’s Local 
Environmental Plan (LEP) has 
been amended to allow 
boundary adjustments between 
adjoining rural properties which 
create lots that are less than the 
approved minimum lot size.
The amendment came into force on 5 
September 2014.
Originally, the LEP only permitted the 
adjustment of common boundaries 
between rural properties where the 
resulting lots were greater than the 
required minimum lot size for the land.
Under the amendment made by 
Council, owners of adjoining rural lots 
that are less than the minimum lot size 
can now apply to carry out boundary 
adjustments. 
The intent of the change is to 

permit adjoining owners to modify 
common boundaries where this will 
result in improved land use and land 
management outcomes.
Council will assess applications against 
a number of criteria to ensure that 
proposed boundary adjustments will 
not create opportunities for increased 
dwellings or result in potential for 
land use conflict (between rural and 
residential activities) and will not 
adversely affect the agricultural viability 
of the land.
The LEP amendment can be viewed 
at Council’s Administration Building 
or online at the NSW Government 
legislation website www.legislation.nsw.
gov.au 
For a further explanation of the provisions 
or to discuss a potential application 
please contact Council’s Planning and 
Environment Department on 6632 0293.
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Thank you to everyone for their support 
for me continuing in the role of Mayor. 

I look forward to the next 12 months, 
working with new Deputy Mayor, John 
Burley.

The first combined meeting of focus 
group members was held on 28 August 
and each group is now working out the 
most convenient time for members to 
meet. 

These groups will have an important role 
in helping Council to steer the future 
direction of our local government area 
(LGA). The groups will be dynamic and 
members will undoubtedly come and 
go so if you’re interested in being part of 
them, why not let us know. 

And importantly, they won’t all be held 
in Kyogle if travel is a problem for you. 

You can join in various ways and I’m 
sure we can work out any problems so 
at least in the first instance, put your 
hand up to indicate interest and we’ll 
work out the details of how you can be 
involved later.

I come to my second term as Mayor 
with some new ideas and perspectives 
for Council and the LGA. Working 
closely with the focus groups and other 
Councillors, I’ll be forming these into 
some action plans for consideration 
shortly. 

Ideas brewing at the moment involve 
ways to more aggressively market our 
LGA and promote its many benefits and 
attractions. 

I’m also going to be exploring ways 
to reach out to schools to help form 
closer bonds with local government and 
engaging young people in the business 
of government. 

There are opportunities for events like 
the Billycart Bonanza and the Fresh 
Ideas for Farming Productivity Seminar 

and I think the time is right to explore 
these possibilities and what they can 
mean for the economic growth and 
vitality of our LGA.

Our LGA is a wonderful place to live 
and work and I’m sure if everyone knew 
about it, we’d be swamped with offers. 

Exciting things are happening, so stayed 
tuned and join in.

The next Mayoral Meeting will be held 
on Wednesday, 12 November, 2014 at 
Bonalbo so if you have issues you like 
us to know about, or if you’d just like to 
come along and say hello, I’d be very 
pleased to see you there. 

All I ask is that you ring and book a time 
with Ms Janelle McLennan at Council 
on 6632 0214 so that you won’t be kept 
waiting.

If you can also advise her of your 
issue and contact details (i.e. phone 
numbers, email, etc.) this will help me 
to make some background enquiries 
so that any information you receive is 
correct and up to date.

I’ve tried to spread the Mayoral 
meetings across the LGA as widely as 
possible but if you feel your area has 
missed out and you’d like one out your 
way, please let me know. I really would 
like to get to as many of you as possible 
so if you’d like to see us out your way, 
please let me know.

Until next time, all the best,
 Cr Danielle Mulholland
Mayor Kyogle Council

From the Mayor
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Kyogle Council has 
once again signed on 
to be part of Second 
Hand Saturday – the 
biggest day of garage 
sales on the Northern 
Rivers.
This year, Second Hand 
Saturday will be held on 
Saturday, 25 October and 
will involve all Northern 
Rivers councils – Kyogle, 
Ballina, Byron, Clarence 
Valley, Lismore City, 
Richmond Valley and 
Tweed.
Expressions of interest to 
register are now open at 
www.secondhandsaturday.
com.au

All those participating in 
Second Hand Saturday in 
the Kyogle and Richmond 
Valley council areas will 
have their address listed in 
the Richmond River Express 
Examiner the week of the 
event and in The Weekend 
Star on 25 October.
All garage sale locations 
also will be listed on the 
Second Hand Saturday 
website, with a map and 
search app to help people 
find preloved bargains.
Garage sales are a great 
way of not only reusing and 
recycling household items, 
but also a way of meeting 
your local community and 
saving money by buying 
second hand, rather than 
new products.
See the Second Hand 
Saturday website for 

further information and to 
view a short film on what 
happened at some of the 
garage sales at last year’s 
event.

Second Hand 
Saturday

Community 
Volunteering

     Natural Disaster 
Training Day
Kyogle residents are 
being encouraged 
to take part in a free 
training course for 
people wanting to 
be able to help the 
community during 
a natural disaster or 
emergency.
The one-day course is 
being run by Red Cross 
and will be held at the 
Casino RSM Club on 
Saturday, November 8, 
from 9.30am to 3.30pm.
During the training, 
volunteers learn about the 
role of the Red Cross in a 
disaster, gain hands-on 
skills and get to meet like-
minded people who want 

to make a difference to 
other people at a time 
of need. Volunteers may 
then be called on to meet 
people as they arrive at 
an evacuation centre, 
provide emotional support 
and a listening ear, or help 
with practical tasks.
To attend the training 
course, or for more 
information, phone 
Carolyn Forbes based 
in the Lismore Red Cross 
Office on (02) 6622 3361 
or email nswemergency@
redcross.org.au. Please 
RSVP by Friday 31st 
October. Transport is 
available to the training 
course from Kyogle. For 
further information phone 
Noelle on 6632 3161.

Would you like to give 
back to your local 
community by visiting 
elderly residents in their 
home? 
Volunteering opportunities 
now available in Kyogle 
through the Whiddon 
Group. The Community 
Visitors Scheme (CVS) is a 
national program that is 
funded by the Australian 
Government. By having a 
friendly volunteer visit at 
least once a fortnight, the 
program aims to enrich 
the quality of life for older 
people living at home who 
may experience social 
isolation or loneliness.
Visits are relaxed and 
social in nature and 
provide friendship, 
companionship and a 
link to the community. 
If you are interested in 
volunteering contact 
The Whiddon Group on 
1300 738 388 or find out 
more and apply online at 
careers.whiddon.com.au
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Commemorative Hedge
Dedicated to the Red Cross

     2014 Kyogle Show 
26 & 27 September
With the 2014 Kyogle 
Show just a week away, 
show society members 
are working hard to 
ensure this year’s event 
is one every member of 
the family can enjoy.
The Graham’s Concrete 
demolition derby will be held on 
Saturday night after the Essential Energy 
Fireworks.
The demolition derby is always popular 
with spectators and with great 
prizemoney on offer, there’s been plenty 
of interest from competitors wanting to 
take part. For further details about the 
rules and regulations phone Wendy on 
0438 554 385.
The Ben Rixon sponsored Tug-of-War 
heats will be held throughout Saturday 

with the finals later in the 
day.
Nominations for teams of 
five people are now being 
taken. The nomination fee 
is $50 a team. For more 
information, phone Ben on 
0429 030 101 or call into the 
show office for a copy of 
the rules.

Meanwhile, anyone wanting information 
about the show or schedules can now 
go to the Kyogle Show website.
Designed and built by Kyogle High 
student Lizzie Clark, the site is now fully 
operational has all schedules and 
relevant paper. The website is located 
at www.kyogleshow.com. Schedules are 
also available from various shops around 
Kyogle. For any show information you 
can also phone Wendy on 0438 554 385. 

Kyogle Council has planted 
a commemorative hedge in 
Apex Park Kyogle to mark the 
centenary of the Kyogle branch 
of the Red Cross.
The hedge was officially dedicated at 
a ceremony at the park on Friday, 29 
August, almost a century to the day after 
the Kyogle branch was formed on 25 
August, 1914.
Kyogle Red Cross was the fourth branch 
established in NSW and was formed 
within three weeks of Australia joining the 
war.
Kyogle Council Mayor Danielle 
Mulholland and Deputy Mayor Maggie 
Creedy attended the opening along with 
Council’s former head gardener Bruno 
Sudiro and Kyogle Red Cross members.

The hedge features native shrubs such as 
lilypillies and melaleucas which feature 
red and white flowers (the colours of Red 
Cross) when in bloom.
During the celebrations, a cake to mark 
the centenary was cut and president of 
the Kyogle Red Cross Val Ferris presented 
Cr Mulholland with an official Red Cross 
Centenary rose. The rose will be planted 
in Council’s Memorial Rose Garden at the 
Kyogle Cemetery.

Kyogle Red Cross President Val Ferris presents 
Kyogle Mayor Danielle Mulholland with a 
Red Cross Centenary Rose at the official 

dedication of the Red Cross hedge.
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Interested in Improving Your 
Ability to Tackle Weeds?

More than 30 people filed through 
Woodenbong’s Catholic Church 
last month to view a colourful 
display of hand crafted rugs, 
beanies and scarves. 
The items were knitted and crocheted by 
a group of women from Woodenbong 
and Ballina and will be distributed to 
needy families by the Sisters of Mercy.
This is the fourth year the group of 12 
crafty women has held the display. In 
that time they have donated about 200 
rugs and wraps plus beanies, scarves and 
baby jumpers to people in need.
The group would welcome new members 
and donations of wool. For further 
information phone Patricia Small on 6635 
1331 or Rosslyn Johnson on 6630 5900.

Northern Landcare Support Services 
will be running a free Weed 
Identification Workshop at the Kyogle 
Landcare Nursery on Saturday, 25 
October, from 9am-noon.
The workshop will teach participants how 
to identify some of the common weeds of 
the area and feature a demonstration of 
weed treatment and the most up to date 
control techniques. 
“The Kyogle area has some serious, 
invasive weeds that threaten the 
economy and the environment,” Tara 
Patel from Northern Landcare Support 
Services said. “Come along and learn 
how to identify some of these weeds and 
how to manage them in your garden or 
on your property.”
For more information and to RSVP for 
this workshop please contact Tara at 
Northern Landcare Support Services on 
6632 3722 or email info@nlss.com.au by 
Thursday 23 October. Morning tea will be 
provided. 

     Maintenance and  
Construction Works
The first of the two East of the 
Range maintenance grading 
crews is working in the Homeleigh 
area.
The second crew has completed work in 
the Green Pigeon area and is currently in 
the Sextonville area. 
The West of the Range maintenance 
grading crew has completed work on 
Peacock Creek Rd and Haystack Rd 
and is in progress on Old Lawrence Rd.
Roads and Maritime Services-funded 
works are continuing on the Summerland 
Way repairing landslips at “The Glen” 
and “Hildebrand’s”.

The Jetpatcher has completed work on 
Summerland Way and Lions Rd and will 
continue on Fawcetts Creek Rd, Ettrick 
Rd and Afterlee Rd. 
Vegetation control has been completed 
on the Clarence Way and will soon start 
on the Bruxner Highway
Drainage works have been completed 
on Old Lawrence Rd, Grass Tree Road, 
Kyogle Road and Babyl Creek. Culvert 
works will commence on Pines Rd and 
Omagh Rd.
Bridge construction works are nearing 
completion on the replacement of the 
timber bridge on Toonumbar Rd.
Timber bridge maintenance will continue 
on Williams Rd, Knights Rd and Lynches 
Creek Rd.

Rugs Galore
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Dogs being allowed to 
roam unrestrained in 
the early morning and 
late afternoon have 
generated numerous 
complaints to Kyogle 
Council.
To ensure the comfort, 
safety and health of the 
whole community, the 
Companion Animals 
Act places certain 
responsibilities on all pet 
owners.
Here is a brief summary of 
the responsibilities of dog 
owners under the Act:
•	 If your dog is in a public 

place, it must be under 
the effective control of 
a competent person by 
means of an adequate 
chain, cord or leash 
that is attached to that 
person. 

•	 If your dog defecates 
in a public place it is an 
offence not to remove 
the faeces.

Dogs are prohibited in: 
•	 children’s play areas, 
•	 food preparation/

indoor consumption 
areas, 

•	 recreation areas, public 
bathing areas, 

•	 school grounds, 
childcare centres,

•	 shopping areas and 
wildlife protection areas

To ensure that everyone 
gets along, people who 
own dogs should always 
consider their neighbours.
Here are a few items for 
consideration:
•	 Dog owners need a 

suitable yard which 
is securely fenced as 
they have to take all 
reasonable precautions 
to prevent their dog 
from escaping;

•	 Barking is one of 
the ways that dogs 

communicate, but 
excessive barking may 
be very annoying and 
can be prevented. 

Some things to consider:
•	 can the dog see other 

people or dogs walking 
about?

•	 does the dog have 
enough room to move?

•	 is it getting enough 
exercise?

•	 is it seeking attention?
•	 is it lonely?
•	 is it sick?
Additional advice on 
measures to assist in 
reducing a dog’s barking 
is available from Kyogle 
Council on 6632 0293.

Dog Owners
Code of Conduct

     St. Brigid’s Photographic History
A disk featuring more than 300 
photos of Kyogle’s St Brigid’s 
Centenary Weekend has been 
compiled as a lasting souvenir of 
the event.
Kyogle photographer Jim Hogan and his 
team put the disk together, which is now 
available for purchase for $20 (which 
includes postage).
The photos capture every moment of 
the weekend-long event which was held 
on 16-17 August.
Up to 1000 people attended the 
celebrations which marked 100 years 
of Catholic education in Kyogle and 
included an open day at St Brigid’s, 

a formal dinner and a special mass 
followed by morning tea.
“The weekend has been described 
by those who attended as brilliant,” 
Cinnamon Clark, one of the organisers, 
said.
“The photographs are a wonderful 
tribute to fantastic place of learning and 
the marvellous people, who over the last 
centenary, have helped mold St Brigid’s 
into what it has become today.”
Anyone wanting to purchase a photo 
disk or any of the merchandise that was 
especially designed for the Centenary, 
such as mugs, medallions or keyrings, are 
asked to email cinnamonclark@gmail.
com or make contact with any of the 
organising committee members.
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Calling Kyogle Creatives
The Northern Rivers Creative 
Roadshow is coming to Kyogle.
It will establish a Pop Up space in a shop 
front in Kyogle’s main street to promote 
arts and creative industries practitioners 
in the area.
Arts Northern Rivers is keen to hear from 
artists and creative industry practitioners 
based in the Kyogle council region who 

are interested in showcasing their work in 
the Pop Up. 
For a chance to be part of the Northern 
Rivers Creative Roadshow you will need 
to submit an expression of interest form 
by going to https://adobeformscentral.
com/?f=1aDH%2AEGsRq5NJzKe2Ynuwg
The Roxy Gallery will also have copies of 
this information, so if you are not that IT 
savvy come in and have a read. 

Roxy Gallery
143 Summerland Way, 
KYOGLE
Ph/Fax (02) 6632 3518
Gallery Hours
Tues to Fri (10am to 4pm)
Saturday (9.30am to 12pm)

Local artist Rodney 
Brown has described 
his first solo exhibition 
currently on show at 
Kyogle’s Roxy Gallery 
as a gamble and a 
challenge.
“Going it alone in the 
world of visual arts means 
exposing yourself to the 
eye of the beholder, really 
that’s the only way art can 
be seen anyway, but, we 
don’t know what that eye 
brings with it,” he said.
“Perhaps they will see what 
I see, perhaps they will 
see something I don’t see; 
either way it is somewhat of 
a gamble and definitely a 
challenge.” 
The exhibition is titled 
Scenes From My Window 
and My Wanderings and 
will run until November 1.
Rodney’s exploration into 
visual arts has been a 
life time preoccupation 
and he has succeeded 
in producing an inspiring 

body of work, particularly 
after an 18 month 
concerted effort of 
creative activity. 
His focus and fascination 
has centred on the “how” 
as opposed to the “why”of 
painting and his subjects 
have been directly taken 
from the world around him.
Rodney has captured 
scenes from the window 
and images from his 
wanderings, combining the 
man made and naturally 
occurring images and 
composing them together. 
From still lifes to vast vistas, 
back streets and old 
sheds – it seems anything 
that his eyes fell upon was 
considered fair game to 
paint. 

“To me art is a conscious 
expression of experience, 
a communication 
of discoveries and 
understandings,” Rodney 
said.
“This is an ongoing process 
as each experience builds 
to the next and each is 
perfect in its moment. 
“Some offerings may fall 
short, others shine but in the 
end it is all in the eye of the 
beholder.”

Roxy Gallery
Scenes From My 
Window and My 
Wanderings
Till 1 November
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Norther Rivers Care 
Connections will host 
a range of outings 
for new and existing 
members during 
October.
The calendar of events 
includes:

1 October, Seniors 
Wednesday outing to 
Lennox Head, $10

2 October, Kyogle Mens 
Group bus trip, contact 
the office for destination 
and cost

8 October, Share-a-cuppa 
at Box’n’Dice, hosted 
by Jean from 10.30am 

(meet up with friends or  
make new ones, no RSVP 
required)

21 October, Kyogle Men’s 
Group free barbecue 
lunch at the Kyogle Seniors 
Centre. Jeff will be firing up 
the barbecue from 12pm 
(This is an event for men 
only as part of the seniors 
social support program)

31 October, Morning tea 
outing to Our Daily Bread, 
Broadwater, $10, bus 
departs Seniors Centre 
8:45am; call the office by 
Wednesday, 29 October 
to book a seat.

November Big Day Out 
Robina Shopping Centre, 
book a seat early to avoid 
missing out on this popular 
excursion.
Phone 6632 2194 for further 
information or to book a 
seat on one of the bus 
trips. 

QUOTA Pink 
Luncheon
Quota International of 
Kyogle Inc will hold its 
annual Pink Luncheon 
on Thursday, 23 October, 
2014 at the Presbyterian 
Church in Groom Street 
Kyogle.
It will run from 11.30am 
to 2pm and will feature a 
guest speaker.
All proceeds from the 
day will go to the Lismore 
Base Hospital Oncology 
Unit. 
Everyone who attends 
is encouraged to wear 
pink.
To book contact Rhonda 
Watts on 6632 3255 
Monday, 20 October.
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Kyogle Library 
News
What’s happening  
at YOUR library in 
OCTOBER?

DATES FOR THE 
CALENDAR
All these groups meet at Kyogle Library, are 
free and welcome new members, so why 
not drop-in, enjoy sharing your interest and 
make some new friends while you have a 
cuppa at Kyogle Library.
Kyogle Literary Group: Meets the first 
Saturday morning of each month, 10am-
noon at Kyogle library. Next meeting re-
scheduled to 11 October.
Kyogle Readers Group: Meets on the 
second Tuesday of the month from  
1.30-3pm at Kyogle library. Next meeting 
14 October.
Paper Daisies Paper Crafting Group: Meets 
fortnightly on Tuesdays from 10am-noon at 
Kyogle Library. Next meeting 14 October.

DID YOU KNOW? 
You or your group can use Kyogle Library’s 
free public space for your meetings? 
Please contact Kyogle Library staff on 6632 
1134 for further details.

BORROWABLE EBOOKS
All you need to do is have a Wi-Fi 
connection, access the RUCRL website, 
select the “e-Books Search” tab and 
you’re on your way to browsing, 
borrowing and reading your eBooks. 
You can borrow up to three eBooks at a 
time for three weeks. We currently have 
518 eBook titles and will be growing this 
collection for your selection.
For further assistance please feel free to 
bring in your eReader device to Kyogle 
library and staff will assist you.

WHY YOU SHOULD CHOOSE KYOGLE 
LIBRARY FOR YOUR TECH NEEDS
• Fast, free Wi-Fi for Library members  
• Visitors are welcome • Three new, fast 
public access internet computers to 
use for free • The library can scan your 
documents to email for you • Free Tech 

Savvy for Seniors training and assistance 
programs  available • Colour printing 
and copying service – just 20c for B/W 
A4 printing, 40c for B/W A3 printing/page 
and just $1 for A4 colour printing and $2 
for A3 colour printing/page • Fax to or 
receive a fax from any location world-
wide for just $2 for the first page and $1 
for each page after, fax 02 6632 2242

WILLS AND POWERS OF ATTORNEY
Have you made a will? A will is a legal 
document that we all should make in 
our lifetime. A will sets out how YOU want 
things you own to be distributed when 
you die. Kyogle library will be hosting a 
FREE community information session and 
discussion presented by a local solicitor 
on making wills and power of attorney. 
It will be held on Thursday, 30 October, 
2014, at the library from 10am for a 
10.30am start and will run for an hour.
Bookings are essential , contact library 
staff on 6632 1134.

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST?
Would you be interested in joining a 
monthly book discussion group? Everyone 
is welcome to join the group which will 
meet at Kyogle library starting in October. 
The group will discuss any book you’ve 
enjoyed reading. To join, just drop into 
Kyogle library at Stratheden Street or 
phone 6632 1134 for further details.

FREE SCHOOL HOLIDAYS ACTIVITIES 
Kyogle Library will host free school 
holiday activities for 5-12 year olds.
Where: Kyogle library children’s area
When: Wednesday, 1st October 2014
Time: 10.30-11.30am Cost: free!
Bookings: Essential -- limited places.
Contact: Kyogle library staff on 6632 1134

LIBRARY CLOSURE
Kyogle library will be closed Monday, 
6 October, 2014 for the Labour Day 
public holiday and will re-open at 10am 
Tuesday, 7 October, 2014.

KYOGLE LIBRARY STRATHEDEN STREET, 
KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph: 6632 1134  
Fax: 6632 2242 Email: rucrl@richmond 
valley.nsw.gov.au
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Tunglebung Hall Turns 50
Past and present residents 
of Tunglebung are invited to 
celebrations to mark the 50th 
anniversary. The event will be 
held on Saturday, 4 October 
and will start with a barbecue 
lunch at 12.30pm and feature 
live entertainment throughout 
the day and evening. Supper 
will also be served. Admission 
is a gold coin donation and 
all funds raised will be divided 
between the Cancer Council 
and the Lifesaver Rescue 
Helicopter.
Afterlee Market Day
The market day will now be 
held on Sunday, 19 October, 
from 9.30am. The event was 
originally to be held in August, 
but had to be postponed due 
to rain. There will be live music, 
an animal nursery, pony rides, 
a jumping castle and market 
stalls. Stallholders are welcome, 
for further information, phone 
6633 3163.

Spooky Saturday
Kyogle Enterprising Youth will 
host Spooky Saturday, an all 
ages, family friendly event at 
the Kyogle Memorial Institute 
Hall on Saturday, 25 October, 
2014 from 6-10.30pm.
The night will feature last year’s 
éncore act Cadillac Rockers 
and local favourite Elemental. 
All urged to come along in 
fancy/halloween dress. 
A $5 optional donation on entry 
(the show is made possible 
through donations).
Let’s Spread Happiness Ball
The Bonalbo RSL Ladies 
Auxiliary will host a Let’s Spread 
Happiness Ball on Saturday, 25 
October, commencing 8pm at 
the Bonalbo Community Hall.
Tickets cost $25 each and can 
be purchased from the Dog 
n’ Bull Hotel Bonalbo and the 
Bonalbo Newsagency. Tickets 
must be purchased prior to 
the 25 October. It will be BYO 
drinks and supper. All welcome 
to come along and dance the 
night away to the music of Two 
Men and a Lady. For further 
information please contact 
Narelle on 6665 3253.

Yowie Country Market
The Yowie Country Market 
will be held on Saturday, 
27 September, at the 
Woodenbong Hall and 
grounds. The market always has 
live music (jammers welcome), 
a variety of stalls, hot food and 
the Woodenbong Art Group’s 
kids art. Dates for upcoming 
markets are: Saturday, 25 
October; and Saturday, 29 
November.
Kyogle Farmers Market
The Kyogle Farmers Market 
is held on Saturday mornings 
in Stratheden Street, Kyogle 
(between the Summerland 
Way and the library). To book a 
stall phone Rupert on 0403 628 
292 or Anne on 6632 1851.
Open Gardens
Open Gardens Australia will 
have two gardens in the 
Kyogle district open on 1 and 2 
November, 2014.
John Howard and Janice 
Brown will open their garden at 
198 Summerland Way, Kyogle, 
as will Peter and Robyn Carlill 
at 882 Edenville Road, Cedar 
Point.
The gardens will be open from 
10am-4pm both days and entry 
is $8 per garden. Morning and 
afternoon tea will be available 
at the two gardens and lunch 
will be available for purchase 
at Cedar Point.
Save The Date
Kyogle Garden Club will hold a 
Friendship Day in the grounds 
of Kyogle High School on 3 
May, 2015.
Special guest speaker on the 
day will be Angus Stewart from 
ABC Gardening Australia.
The day will feature a range of 
stalls and Kyogle High School 
hospitality students will cater 
the event.

Upcoming 
community events

Should you have an event 
which you would like 
advertised in Council’s 
Newsletter please email to 
council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au 
attention Janelle by the 2nd 
Monday of each month.

Annie Lou, a four-piece 
old time band from 
Canada, will perform 
at the Kyogle Memorial 
Institute on Tuesday, 28 
October from 6pm.
The Kyogle Acoustic Music 
Society enticed the band 
to Kyogle after learning 
they would headlining the 
Dorrigo Folk and Bluegrass 
Festival.  
As a special treat, band 
leader Anne Genest will be 
calling a square dance, 
in the traditional old time 
style. So polish your dancing 
shoes, tie up your bows and 
prepare to do-si-do with joy 
as Annie Lou warms the KMI 
Hall with the old time sounds 
from the Yukon blended with 
the traditional tunes of the 

Appalachian Mountains. 
Annie Lou will be supported 
by Lismore’s old time and 
gospel devotees Black Train, 
with Reverend Kim McLean 
leading the faithful.
If you enjoyed last year’s 
show with the Foghorn 
Stringband, Annie Lou will 
capture your heart and 
leave you with fond and 
lasting memories.
Tickets available from 
Macdade’s Homeware and 
cost $20 for adults ($15 KAMS 
members), $10 for youth and 
under 16 free. A family ticket 
is available for $50 (two 
adults plus two youth).
For further information 
phone the KAMS co-
ordinator on 0448 931 581.
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Councillor Contact 
Details 

Kyogle Council

Council  
Meetings

Council Meetings: The Ordinary meeting for October will 
be held on Monday, 13 October, at 5pm. 
Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday of 
every month except January. Meetings start at 5pm and 
are held at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 Stratheden 
Street, Kyogle.
The first item of general business is Question Time which 
provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions 
of Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on a 
specific issue during the meeting, please apply in writing 
to the General Manager prior to the close of business on 
the day preceding the meeting for public access.

A WARD 
Ross Brown
0427 335 168
email ross.brown@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au 
Chris Simpson
0411 201 957 or email
chris.simpson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Janet Wilson 
0419 600 848 or email 
janet.wilson@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au

B WARD 
John Burley
6632 1436 email
john.burley@kyogle. 
nsw.gov.au
Maggie Creedy
66331575 or email
maggie.creedy@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Robert Dwyer
6632 3352 or 0438 323 610 
or email
bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw.
gov.au

C WARD
Danielle Mulholland
0438 931 425 or email
danielle.mulholland@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Lindsay Passfield
6635 1429 or email  
lindsay.passfield@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Michael Reardon
6632 3647 email  
michael.reardon@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au

PO Box 11
1 Stratheden Street
KYOGLE NSW 2474

Ph 02 6632 1611
Fax 02 6632 2228
Email council@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Web www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au

COMMUNITY VISION
Working together to balance Environment, Lifestyle and 
Opportunity.
OUR MISSION
To meet the challenges of our unique and diverse region
OUR VALUES
· Respect and respond to community needs
· Improve the quality of our services
· Be open and accessible
· Act with honesty and integrity
· Value people’s contribution
· Support the culture of teamwork, cooperation and safety

Recycling Facilities Available.  
All landfills have recycling capabilities (if separated) 
and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, 
aluminum, glass & plastic at no charge. 

Kyogle Council’s office hours: 8.30am – 4pm Mon-Fri
After hours emergency telephone number is 6626 6800
Regional Roads Information www.myroadinfo.com.au 

The Landfill hours are: Kyogle: 7.30am –12pm Mon to Fri  
and 9am – 4pm Sat & Sun Woodenbong: Tues & 
Sat 9am – 4pm Bonalbo: Wed & Sat 9am – 4pm 

Mallanganee: Thurs & Sun 9am – 4pm


